## UNIVERSITY PARISH OF CHRIST SUN OF JUSTICE

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE

MONDAY thru THURSDAY: 5:15 PM; FRIDAY: 12:10 PM SATURDAY: 5:15 PM VIGIL MASS SUNDAY: 10:00 AM

HOLY DAYS: AS ANNOUNCED IN THE BULLETIN
MEMORIAL MASSES: FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH @ 10:00 AM

Our Mission Statement: Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we proclaim we are God's people under the banner of The University Parish of Christ Sun of Justice. Through our words and actions, the Good News of Christ Jesus is announced here at Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute: students, staff, faculty, alumni, and local community members. As God's people on a spiritual journey, we are committed to lifelong learning, integrating faith with arts, science and technology. In addition, we endeavor to manifest justice and charity called for by our faith to make real the presence of a loving Christ, here and wherever we find ourselves.

<u>Our Vision Statement:</u> The University Parish of Christ Sun of Justice - Responding to God's love through servant leadership, a diverse welcoming community.

<u>Parish Membership</u>: Renewal every September. Anyone wishing to join please ask for a membership form from the Chaplains' Office or Fr. Ed at anytime.

Location of C+CC: 2125 Burdett Ave. (across from BARH dorms) Open 8:30 am - 10:30 pm

Mailing address: RPI Chaplains' Office, Rensselaer Union - Rm. 3514, 110 Eighth Street, Troy, NY 12180

Telephone: (C+CC) 274-7793 Fax: (C+CC) 274-5945 (Chaplains' Office) Mary Holbritter 276-6518 Diane Waters 276-6517

<u>E-mail</u>: (Chaplains' Office): <u>holbrm@rpi.edu</u>; <u>waterd3@rpi.edu</u>

Web site: (C+CC) http://www.chapelandculturalcenter.org (PARISH) http://www.christsunofjustice.org

<u>Director of C+CC</u>: Kevin Krolik, 274-7793, <u>krolik2@rpi.edu</u>; <u>Scheduling of C+CC for any function</u>: 274-7793

Director of Music: Barbara Musial, musiab@sage.edu

When entering the C+CC, please turn off all devices that may interrupt a service or private prayer. Thanks!

Father Ed Kacerguis, Pastor: <u>fred@rpi.edu</u>

Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 13

Joseph Romand, Deacon: <u>romanj6@rpi.edu</u>

Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 11

READINGS FOR THE WEEK: (3 June: THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST) Ex 24:3-8; Heb 9:11-15; Mk 14:12-16, 22-26. (Monday) Pt 1:2-7; Mk 12:1-12. (Tuesday) Pt 3:12-15a, 17-18; Mk 12:13-17 see 577: Acts 26:19-23; Jn 10:11-16. (Wednesday) Tm 1:1-3, 6-12; Mk 12:18-27. (Thursday) Tm 2:8-15; Mk 12:28-34. (Friday: THE MOST SACRED HEART OF JESUS) Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8c-9; Eph 3:8-12, 14-19; Jn 19:31-37. (Saturday: THE IMMACULATE HEART OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY) 2 Tm 4:1-8; Lk 2:41-51 see 573: Is 61:9-11. (10 June: TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Gn 3:9-15; 2 Cor 4:13-5:1; Mk 3:20-35.

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST: Known as Corpus Christi before the calendar reform of Vatican II, today's solemnity was first observed in several dioceses of Belgium before being extended to the universal church in 1264. It was originally kept on the Thursday after Trinity Sunday as a link to the Holy Thursday celebration, because, as it was said, the church's joy at the gift of the Eucharist was overshadowed on Holy Thursday by the sorrow of Good Friday. The 1969 calendar reform combined the old observances of Corpus Christi and the Precious Blood (formerly 1 July) into one solemnity that celebrates the mystery of the Lord's enduring presence in our midst through the gift of his body and blood given in the Eucharistic liturgy. The solemnity was moved to Sunday in places where it is not a holy day of obligation

DURING THE MONTH OF MAY, MARIE PRICE, ROBERT ZELLWEGER, MURIEL NACCARATO, MATTHEW MANZELLA AND MARGARET ROMAND WERE ENROLLED IN OUR MEMORIAL FUND. The 10:00 am liturgy has, as its principle remembrance, those enrolled this month, as well as all who have been enrolled.

NEXT WEEKEND, we welcome back Deacon Al Censullo. He served his liturgical formation with us this past spring. Al will minister as Deacon at both liturgies. After the 10:00 am Mass on 10 June, our Coffee Hour will honor him. Join us ~ All are welcome!

PLEASE NOTE: There will be NO daily Mass at the C+CC on Friday, 8 June.

THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION will be available this week on <u>Wednesday</u>, 6 <u>June</u>, at 4:30 pm. Confessions can be arranged by email (<u>fred@rpi.edu</u>), phone (274-7793, ext. 13) or 20 minutes before Mass.

<u>If you're interested in becoming Catholic</u> or know someone who is, or <u>if you haven't celebrated the sacraments of Eucharist or Confirmation</u>, RCIA is for you! For more information, contact Fr. Ed, or Rosanne Rose at <u>rose.fr@verizon.net</u> or (518) 785-6253.

OUR 2018 BISHOP'S APPEAL: Letters have been sent detailing our participation in this effort. Our Bishop's Appeal provides the annual resources necessary to fund more than 30 offices that provide services to parishes (including ours) and other programs. No single parish can provide these services on its own. A successful Appeal is essential to the continued vitality of our parish and our diocesan church. Our parish and diocese are one and inseparable. Neither one can exist without the other. Please, something is better than nothing! To date, we have raised \$15,720 from 35 families. Thank you for your generosity!

RIDE FOR KIDS - I'm back!! In less than 2 weeks I'll be riding in the inaugural "Ride for Kids" in the Adirondack Mountains of New York State. Right now, I'm approaching \$4,000 towards my goal of raising \$6,000. for the Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation. I have had so many friends already respond to my messages, but I still need more of you to help out. If you can help, please go to my personal fundraising page at: <a href="https://team.curethekids.org/fundraiser/1431854">https://team.curethekids.org/fundraiser/1431854</a> to leave a secure donation there to help our "Stars". If you want to see where your money will go to, visit: <a href="http://www.curethekids.org/research/#.Wu8ji4gvx6M">http://www.curethekids.org/research/#.Wu8ji4gvx6M</a> and I think you'll be impressed, as I was, at what good work the PBTF does. Please help with whatever you can afford. If you don't want to donate on line, you can see me after the Saturday Mass, or you can send a check to Martin Kaiser at 398 Moonlawn Road, Troy, NY 12180-6975. Please make the check payable to PBTF. When the ride is over and I have done all my "accounting", I will let you know through the C+CC bulletin how important you are to the kids! Thanks so much! Martin

THIS WEEK, FOOD FOR THE HUNGRY OF TROY. Please help by donating to our local neighbors in need. Checks may be made payable to Unity House or Bethany Center.

#### GENERATIONS IN FAITH TOGETHER (GIFT): (Contact: Deacon Joe Romand, romanj6@rpi.edu)

--Thank you to all who participated in GIFT this year. We began our sessions with an Introduction to the Bible. The remainder of the year focused on the shortest of the four gospels, Mark, proclaimed throughout this liturgical year (Cycle B). It is the earliest account of Jesus' life. With no mention of Jesus' infancy, Mark begins with Jesus' baptism in the Jordan by John and climaxes with the announcement of his resurrection to the women at the tomb. Mark asks everyone to answer Jesus' question, 'Who do you say that I am?' and challenges believers in every generation to accept the harsh reality of the cross. GIFT will resume in the fall at the start of the 2018-2019 academic year. We will continue our video series with, and discussions about, the Gospel of Luke, the gospel (Cycle C) proclaimed at Sunday Liturgies beginning in the upcoming Advent Season. Have a blessed spring and summer!

#### COLLEGE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #13635: (Contact: John Torborg, torboj@rpi.edu)

--Our mission is to promote the moral, intellectual, and spiritual development of young men as well as to contribute to Catholic life on campus through acts of charity, social events and opportunities for faith formation. If you're interested in becoming a College Knight or learning more about us, contact GK John!

<u>NEWMAN CATHOLIC FELLOWSHIP (Contact: Daniel Trosa, trosad@rpi.edu)</u> -- The NCF is one of the groups for Catholic Students here on the campus of RPI. Meeting weekly while school is in session, we grow together in our faith and form relationships with each other through the strengthening in our relationships with the Lord. Like our page on Facebook at Newman Catholic Fellowship for updates and contact information. If you have any questions, comments or suggestions feel free to message one of the officers. God bless!

### <u>CHAPEL + CULTURAL CENTER: (Contact: Kevin Krolik, krolik2@rpi.edu)</u>

- --In the Gallery: The Roarke Center Artists presents "Where We Belong". You are invited to join us in this exhibit that explores Social Practice Art that is expressions that address social issues here in Troy.
- --Capital Pride Singers will present: "It's Our Nature: Songs of the Great Outdoors" on Wednesday, 6 June, at 7:30 pm. Tickets are \$10. Join us!

\*\*\*\*

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER - Allow God to give you grace in abundance and transform your marriage relationship by attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next Weekends are 3-4 Nov 2018 in Albany and 9-10 Jun 2018 in Medway, MA. For more information, call Ed & Rhonda Staats at (518) 279-3243 or visit them at <a href="https://www.wwmenyalb.org">https://www.wwmenyalb.org</a>.

# A Family Perspective, by Bud Ozar:

One gets the impression there was always a lot of sharing, discussion and learning during the many meals Jesus and the disciples ate together. How does this compare to the meals in your home? Today's gospel challenges us to make our meals more than physical functions and more a time for sharing.



### MUSIC FOR EUCHARIST

Gathering Song #477 There's a Wideness in

God's Mercy

Responsorial Psalm 116 Our Blessing Cup is a Communion

Gospel Acclamation Alleluia

Preparation Hymn #442 How Can I Keep From Singing?

Opening Acclamation Holy

Memorial Acclamation Save Us, Savior

Communion #320 Let Us Break Bread Together
Recessional #196 Blessed by Your Sacrifice